LANTHEUS HOLDINGS, INC.
BOARD DIVERSITY POLICY

This Board Diversity Policy was adopted by the Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Lantheus
Holdings, Inc. (the “Company”) on February 22, 2018 and is effective as of February 22, 2018.

This Policy is intended as a component of the flexible governance framework within which the
Board, assisted by its committees, directs the affairs of the Company. While it should be
interpreted in the context of all applicable laws, regulations and listing requirements, as well as
in the context of the Company’s Certificate of Incorporation and Bylaws, it is not intended t0
establish by its own force any legally binding obligations.

The Board recognizes the value of appointing individual directors who bring a variety of diverse
viewpoints, backgrounds, skills, experience and expertise to the Board. The Board believes that
having a diverse board will foster more productive and beneficial discussions and decision-
making processes in support of the Company’s strategic objectives.

In selecting qualified candidates to serve as directors of the Company we consider a range of
matters of diversity including race, gender, ethnicity, culture, thought, geography, education and
competencies ensuring that the Board, as a whole, reflects a range of viewpoints, backgrounds,
skills, experience, and expertise. Any decisions will ultimately be made based on merit and the
expected contribution that selected candidates will bring to the Board.

As set forth in its charter, the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee (the
“Committee”) has responsibility for leading the process for Board appointments and for
identifying and nominating, for approval by the Board, candidates for appointment to the Board.
In support of this, the Committee will create a search protocol that seeks qualified Board
candidates from, among other areas, the traditional corporate environment, government,
academia, private enterprise, non-profit organizations, and professions such as accounting,
human resources, and legal services.

The Committee will periodically review this Policy, as appropriate, to ensure the effectiveness of
this Policy. The Committee will discuss any revisions that may be required, and will recommend
any such revisions to the Board for consideration and approval.



